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TRUSTEE BOARD MEETINGS
Minutes for the Twenty-sixth Trustee Council meeting held on Thursday the 30th of November 2017, in The Olive Garnett Building, Froebel College. 
Present
Jack De France (JdF), ChuChu Nwagu (CN), Joanna Briggs (JB), Ian Robinson (IR), Tessa Willy (TW), David Martin (DM), Guy Drury (GD), Christina Gutierrez (CG), Natasha Boatswain (NB), Jeffery Archer (JA)
In Attendance  Matt Wall (MW), Stephen Anderson (SA), Katie Badman (KB)
Welcome to our new board members, Christina, Natasha and Jeffery.
Matters Arising:
Action Point – Bring the staff appointments process to the next Trustee Board meeting
DM – Are the action points going to be tracked? There needs to be a document with the key matters arising and how we are tackling them throughout the year as they are lost in the minutes. 
Action Point – New board clerk to work on this in coming months.

ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
Auditors Report


Stephen Anderson


MW – We use a company called Knox Cropper who are an external accounting company who perform an annual review of our financial processes and perform spot checks to make sure we are performing correctly. Apologies as the audit is taking longer than usual.

DM – External auditors give comfort to Trustees as they highlight things that Ken/ Matt/ David might not do.

SA – The accounts are not yet completed and some adjustments will be made after everything has been finalised. So far, there is a deficit of £43k, which will be £50k after the adjustment. There is an unadjusted error of £6,800 in the accounts but this points to something that was missed from the last financial year so is nothing to worry about. Societies have overspent during the last financial year but the money has now been released for this financial year. There were also adjustments to the accrued income as some money was billed after the end of the financial year but relates to the previous year. The first draft of the accounts showed a deficit of £40k and a question was asked as to whether there was depreciation in the Management accounts and it was noted by Stephen that yes, this was the case.
Action Point – Send these Management Accounts to the Auditors

JdF – How are we £50k off when we only have the budget for £2k?


MW – The Management accounts from last year were inaccurate and our finance procedures are way behind which poses a significant risk. These accounts should not have been put in front of the Trustee Board.


DM – The problem lies in the restricted funds and David wanted to extend his thanks to the Auditors for helping with adding clarity to these figures. He is concerned about the £43k loss and this should be high on the agenda at the next Board meeting. 


IR – Concerned that we are way behind the pace on these accounts.


MW – We went out to recruitment in August for a Finance Assistant to help Ken with this work, however, the candidates who applied weren’t up to our standards so nobody was appointed.


JdF – What do we do with the situation we faced, that the Finance Manager was unable to perform certain aspects of his role on time due to medical grounds?


MW – We sought support from external agencies, however, the people they supplied were not able to pick up our processes and therefore Ken spent a lot of time training them instead of being able to get on with his work. We also had an issue since the Hive’s been open as the additional turnover played a role in slowing everything down. If we lose anyone from one area then nobody can step in so that area suffers. Our finance department is not robust enough to deliver the services that are expected of us.

SA – All the donations come from the University this financial year. Entertainments are trading income are up, as is the Hive by £16k. This is down to an increase in turnover at the café and a decrease in cost.


DM – There is a big problem with the Hive, and this is something that he has raised concerns about in previous meetings. The GP percentage is fluctuating and this suggests theft or discounts on stock.

Christian – Suggested that certain methods of recording the daily takings need adjustments and suggested that two people sign off on these accounts at the end of each day.


DM – Suggested looking at the Hive as a separate entity as this is a much bigger issue than anything for the SU. We might be selling produce at the wrong price.


IR – The GP is more likely to be down to stock and pricing.


MW – Every sandwich we sell from the Feel Good Bakery goes towards feeding child in Kenya and Romania through the feeding programmes set up there but this donation isn’t from us so doesn’t affect our figures.

SA – Suggested running an Internal Audit for the Hive.

GD – Noted that SU’s should run catering outlets on campus and that we need to be getting this right now for future endeavours.
IR – Who sets the pricing at the Hive?

MW – The café Manager through the advice of Matt Wall. We are looking to drive costs down through staffing.

DM – Been uncomfortable for a number of years with the Hive as it’s not easy to manage theft or incorrect pricing. We need to focus on GP sales.

IR – If there are no stock takings then we could possibly be over-ordering and not selling the additional stock.

JB – Aim to give the Hive manager training in the meantime.

Action Point – Board to commission an audit into the Hive Café. MW to arrange.
DM – Keen to get this done in the quiet period around Christmas. There needs to be an analysis of sales and cost on a daily basis and how much waste there is. Documented in a report. Ideally DM would like to see Stephen and Christian handle this audit.
SA – Continuing with their findings: Payroll costs are up and there is depreciation to take into account with the new reception. Payroll costs are mostly attributing to the deficit. The depreciation relates to fixed assets. Invoices need to be claimed.
DM – Our unrestricted funds surplus is up and this is money that we can do anything with and it’s important to note that we should spend this as we wish.

Christian – In regards to events, the process of payment needs addressing. There needs to be two signatures on the cash sheets and this should be flagged with finance if this is not being performed correctly. There is also no reference to the number of tickets sold and we are unable to reconcile the tickets with the number of people who attend each event.
MW – Currently, for busier events we have a ticket system in place where student’s pre purchase them before the event so it’s easy to reconcile this, however on quiet nights there isn’t a system in place, however the numbers on the door are counted and noted down.

GD – Wondered if there was a percentage of students who don’t pay on the door.

MW – Every student pays for events, apart from the elected officers who are given free entry to our Bop night.

Christian – The income from these events is not banked in a timely manner.

IR – The control of cash handling at these events should be a top priority and Iain asked Matt if he could do this as part of the audit letter. There should be concrete procedures put in place for these events and Matt needs to see to this so it can be signed off. He also doesn’t want to wait until the next audit and requested there be a review once the procedures are put in place.

Christian – Students and staff on the door to events are currently being paid in cash from the takings but Christian suggested they go through payroll.

DM – It’s OK to pay people out of the takings as long as it’s recorded properly.

MW – The difficulty arises when there’s not a regular team of staff/students on the door to events as this changes frequently. We need to put a format in place for this.
IR – Suggested tightening this up and advised Christian to come in in three months’ time to review this. There also needs to be a clarity on the ins and outs of staffing, particularly the expenditure on new staff. There is a need for reconciliation on new posts against grant funds and reassurance is needed ASAP as we aren’t getting the figures to alert us to these issues at the moment. With Iain’s background in HR he offered his support to this.

DM – Asked a questions surrounding the vacant Finance Assistant post and why this hasn’t be filled or subsidised by somebody from the university.

JdF – The university Finance department are a separate entity from ourselves and as a result there isn’t a link between the two.

TW – In the short term, could somebody from the University step in and offer advice?

JdF – They have offered.

DM – David wasn’t keen to have the University near our finances and mentioned that the only significant change to our finances was the Hive and asked why this wasn’t working now?
JdF – We will bring this back to the next Trustee Board Meeting.

GD – Would like a report on the Finance Manager, Kennedy Small, as currently his absence is a risk on performance.

MW – This has been highlighted and discussed therefore Matt didn’t think it relevant to hold further discussions with the Trustee Board.

DM – We will wait for feedback.
Action Point – An internal audit to be done around the Hive and improvements in processing Students/Staff on the door at events.
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
Governance Review Timeline

Katie Badman
KB – Has been in her role as Deputy Chief Exec/Membership Services Manager for two and a half months now.
Identified two key areas to focus on; making sure the work reflected in our Governance review is in line with our strategic plan and reviewing roles for Part Time and Full time officer positions.

Katie, as well as the Student Voice team are currently consolidating the elections process to make it more user friendly for the students.

There will be a report constructed around the engagement from Programme Reps and we currently have 186 trained members of staff in this sector.

Looking into the demographic of Societies.

The data from the “Have Your Say” zones was presented to the Trustees in the meeting and Katie explained that we’ve had 434 opinions recorded as a result of this. 

KB wanted to get an idea of what Roehampton was about without bringing in any bias from the previous SU’s she’s worked in.

MW – Mentioned there was a pressing concern regarding a conflict between the bye-laws and memorandum of articles so this is a strong place to consolidate this moving forward.

GD – Has a wealth of documentation from Southampton as it profiles what success looks like and how you measure this. He also stated that it was important that we include 100% officer accountability within this document.
KB – Jack has been able to discuss officer roles within the Student Union Committee meetings and in the meantime Katie has been working on outreach programmes with a focus on engaging the unengaged.

IR – The Governance code needs to be clearly articulated as this is the relationship between democracy and governance.

MW – There is a suggestion in the code that the Trustees carry out governance work.

KB – Would appreciate Guy’s help in the democracy on the Governance review. This document ultimately needs to be conducted and understood by students, in particular what is fluid and what is strict.

IR – The bye-laws need to be evaluated and reviewed and there needs to be a dialogue with the University Governance.

GD – Offered to formulate a table of Governance responsibilities as there’s a lot of things that aren’t happening as yet.

CN – Suggested keeping this as a standard item for all Trustee meetings and it was felt that this should be the case.

JdF – Wanted to thank Katie for all her hard work on this document.

Action Point – Guy Drury to send governance review to KB

ITEMS FOR APPROVAL
Draft Trustees Report for Audited Accounts

Matt Wall
MW – Suggested discussing this via email. He also mentioned that this would go into a design format so it’s transparent for students and our Comms team would help to design this.
DM – Would like auditors to confirm that they have gone through all points on the accounts as he’s not signing off on anything without seeing the results from the Hive.

Action Point – Accounts to be signed off at the Next Board Meeting on 6/2/18
Chief Executive Update

Matt Wall
MW – There’s been a significant period of change since the last Trustee Meeting.
The new staff members have been properly embedded and this has led to a professionalization of services such as Societies and RAG. There has also been significant gains across activities.
The new Reception has seen a significant increase in the footfall at the SU and has transformed the way we work.

The relationship with the University is strained by the next phase of development is a building specifically for students.

Katie has solidified what we do with 140 programme reps trained before Christmas.
The ideas process has seen 28 ideas generated with nearly 1,100 votes for these ideas cast and 355 participants.

We’ve also had a lot of focus outside of events on such things as graduation costs, TFL bus routes and the inclusion of a Trans Officer in this year’s elections.
There are over 1,000 students involved in 58 active Societies.

Our Advice Service now has a two year growth plan in place.

Growhampton achieved Green Impact Excellence last year so we are looking to maintain that success this year.

Next Meeting – Trustees need to sign off on the expenditure for the Summer Ball.

There’s a strong target for the Hive Cafe Manager to keep an eye on the GP percentage and staffing costs this year.
We have increased our presence at Whitelands with a staff member sitting on the reception desk each day – this was something we scored badly on in the NSS results.

NSS – it’s crucial that we score well in this again this year.

We have over 3,000 students in partnership programmes with Roehampton University. MW took the Sabb team to a campus at Holborn to see how we can develop relations with these students.

The SU is to move over to the University HR system, but this will not cost us.

GD – The block grant cost per head would surely change with the addition of these partnership students and there is no expectation that the University would take these students into account in the block grant.
JdF – Staff are keen to develop relationships with these students and we have asked for more money from the University as a result. Jack also wanted to commend ChuChu on his recent campaigns focussing on BAME and Accommodation.
Operating Plan

Matt Wall
MW - As time was running out Matt quickly updated the group that the Operating Plan was more detailed as a result of taking on the comments from last year. The “RSU for YOU” survey was also in place to concentrate on our weaknesses highlighted by students.
GD – There should be Operational and Accountability separation. The SU President should normally be accountable for events etc and it’s not normally the Chief Executive.
MW – Matt did mention that there were blurred lines between members of staff and officers.

GD – Highlighted there needs to be clarity and accountability.

MW – Ongoing review which will be updated at the next Trustee Board.

All members present were happy to approve the Operating Plan

A.O.B

Approved - Secretary to minute meetings at a cost of £1,000 per year,
Many thanks to Hameed for his service on the Trustee Board.
Date of Next Meeting – 6th of February 2018
Kate Griffiths

Secretary

January 2018
